
8th February 2019 
 

Newsletter 

Dear Parents 

We hope that you all received information about NOS – National Online    
Safety – and that you have taken the opportunity to register your interest. 
This will enable you to access an online safety course for Parents and Carers’ 
and will also provide you with very useful resources. We are becoming         
increasingly concerned about the over use and misuse of many apps, which are 
pervading school life. It is so very important that we all work together to not 
only teach our children about the dangers of internet use but also to model 
appropriate use ourselves. 

Please be aware of age appropriateness of all Apps and Sites. You will find 
this chart useful. 

Staffing 

Class 2C welcomed a new member of staff this week. Mrs To is supporting the children in her role of TA and we 
feel sure that she will be very happy with us here at Holy Cross. 

Class Mass 

Children in 4C celebrated Mass this week and we were reminded about our many talents, gifts and skills. We 
also remembered how important it is that we treat everybody with respect – 

I pray that I see the face of Jesus in all I meet 

And I pray that they see the face of Jesus in me. 

Amen 

Family Mass 

A reminder that our next Family Mass will be celebrated on Sunday 3rd March at 11.00.  

Chinese New Year  

Thank you to Mrs Alger and the kitchen team for our delicious feast celebrating Chinese New Year. Happy New 
Year to you all. 

We have attached two   
information sheets relating 
to popular games that    
children play, neither of 
which are age appropriate 
for our children. Both 
games are not suitable, 
however Grand Theft Auto 
is particularly  damaging. 
We are seeing the direct 
negative effects of their 
use in school.  

Please monitor carefully 
your children’s gaming    
activities.  



RB 96% 

RL 93% 

1D 94% 

1S 93% 

2C 98% 

2HD 96% 

3G 96% 

3N 94% 

4C 96% 

4E 94% 

5P 98% 

5S 94% 

6CA 96% 

6ND 95% 

Congratulations to 2C,  winners of the KS1 Attendance Award this week with  
98%. The winners of the KS2 Attendance Award are 5P, achieving 98%      
attendance. Well done! 

Attending school is so important and makes a huge difference to your child’s 
learning.   

It is essential you notify us of your child’s absence by 9am either 
by telephone or using the Parentmail report absence option. We 
need full details of why your child is unable to attend school. We 
are frequently having to chase parents, to find out why their child 
is absent from school.   

Parents of children below attendance targets will be invited in for a meeting 
with the Educational Welfare Officer. 

Lion King 

Our Year 2 children, staff and helpers thoroughly enjoyed their afternoon at The Lion King. 
Thank you to all involved.  
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RELIGIOUS LIFE AT HOLY CROSS 

 

 

 

 
Based on the gospel for Sunday 10 February - Luke 5:1-11  

So far Jesus has preached only in the synagogues of Galilee. This time he chooses to preach 
from a fishing boat in Lake Gennesaret. 

 

After speaking to the crowd he calls the earliest disciples: Simon, James and John. All three 
fishermen are overcome by the huge catch of fish, but it is Simon who first puts his feelings 
into words. “Leave me, Lord”, he says in awe, falling to his knees, “for I am a sinful man.” 

 

Jesus sees his humility and his faith, and loves him; far from leaving him, he makes Simon the 
head of the Church. It is his very humility that qualifies him for the job. Simon Peter must 
accept the great gifts he is offered, and go forth to share them with all those in need. 

 

The disciple’s instinctive exclamation calls to mind the words we say in Mass when the host is 
held up and we declare “Lord, I am not worthy…” 

 

Like Simon Peter, we respond with awe when faced with the great abundance and generosity of 
God. And like him, it is our responsibility to share the gifts we have received with people in 
need.  

Jesus was offering not just physical healing, but new sight in the sense of insight: un-

Lord, 

You have given us the gifts of creation, provided for all and to be shared by all. May we 

share your abundance with all who go hungry. 

Amen.  

The Words of Pope Francis 

We all need to be healed, and we can all heal others if we are humble and 
meek: with a good word, with patience, with a glance. 

“Leave me, Lord; I am a sinful man.”  



Holy Cross Coffee Afternoons 

Please come along to our first coffee afternoon on Thursday 28th February 







Miss S McGuiggan 

Headteacher 

Mr S Kelliher 

Deputy Headteacher 

Please download our News & Events 

App for dates for the year. Details 

are available on the schools website 

under News & Events at 

www.holycross-pri.essex.sch.uk    

Diary Dates 

Tuesday 12th February 

3G & 3N Library visit 

Year 6 SATs Boosters 3:15 - 4:15 

Choir KS2 3:15 - 4:15 

Football Team 3:15 - 4:30 

4E Chocolate Museum Trip 

Valentines Disco KS1 3.:30 - 5:00 

Valentines Disco KS2 5:30 – 7:00                           

Wednesday 13h February  

5S Eucharistic Service 

Football  KS2 3:15 - 4:15 

Karate 3:15 - 4:15 

4C Chocolate Museum Trip 

Thursday 14th February 

Hockey KS2  3:15 - 4:15 

Choir KS2 3:15 - 4:15 

KS2 Hamlet Production 

 

Happy Birthday to… Takunda Zimba 

Monday 11th February  

5S Swimming 

5P Class Mass 

Year 6 SATs Boosters 3:15 - 4:15 

Funky Fingers 3:15 - 4:15 

Dance KS2 3:15 - 4:15 

Multisports 3:15 - 4:15 

Merit Certificates: 

Butterflies:  Emilie Patasuite, for creating a fantastic tangram 

      Amelia Lach, for beautiful Chinese New Year artwork 

Ladybirds:     Layla Still, creating an imaginative dancing dragon 

               Eliana Owusu-Adu, for trying hard with her sounds 

1D: Aurora Milciute Blynovas, for her fantastic question writing in literacy 

1S: Rhea Matunge, for excellent writing about her special meal 

2C:   Gilda Bosompem, for being an excellent ambassador for Holy Cross at the Lion King 

2HD: Ella Haley, for producing excellent work on Internet Safety Day 

3G: Sebastian Darlea, for being a fantastic role model and for his fantastic attitude for learning 

3N: Crystal Onyechere, for writing a very good introduction 

4C: Laura Norris, for having a super attitude towards fractions in numeracy 

4E: Evie Hannay-Spalding, for great effort with her spellings 

5P:   Lucja Ostrowska, for working well during the Cafod workshop 

5S:   Chantelle Koranteng, for showing mood, atmosphere and emotion in her “Flashback Story”  

6CA:  Evie Rocha, for persevering with time problems in Numeracy this week 

6N: Jimi Ginn, for being helpful and having a positive attitude to learning 

Learning Mentor:  Dominic Nguyen, for always being a wonderful role model 

House Points 

Congratulations to the   
winning house St Georges 

Menu Week 3 

Friday 15th February 

Netball KS2 3:15 - 4:15 

Girls’ Football Team  3:15 - 4:30 

Karate 3:15 - 4:15 

Year 3 Roman Day 






